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1. Waste Minimisation

Work for the implementation of the revised arrangements is in progress.   Members should by now have received a newsletter and a schedule of Frequently Asked Questions.   Ward Members who have particular problems within their Wards, for instance, terraced properties, will be receiving information from officers with regard to the arrangements for those properties.  

A public awareness programme is in place and being implemented and Members will receive further updates within the next few weeks.

The programme as it currently stands is as follows:-

· Two green hessian sacks will be issued to participating properties before Christmas for the collection of plastic and cardboard.  This will result in approximately 35,000 households receiving a kerbside plastic and cardboard collection service from January 2007

· Whilst there is still some fine tuning to finalise some of the new collection rounds, the introduction of revised collection arrangements will commence at the end of February for the first round and then this will be rolled out with a new round every two weeks.

I would strongly urge all Members to contact the Waste Team if they have any questions or emerging issues from their Wards or just generally.

2. Clean Neighbourhoods & Environment Act

I can advise the Council that the programme of measures to raise public awareness on the issues included within this Act is progressing. 

3. Environment Performance of the Council

On behalf of the Council I recently attended an event organised by Cumbria Businesses Environment Network.   I am pleased to announce that the Council’s front line services based at Bousteads Grassing have retained the Gold Award Standard for another year and the whole Authority has been successful in achieving the Bronze Award.   We now need to pursue this to continuously improve and aim for the Gold Standard across the whole Authority.

As part of this process a number of “Good Housekeeping” guidance notes are being issued to all staff and Members. These relate to energy efficiency, waste, procurement, use of resources (the Council buys 5.4m sheets of A4 paper every year) and transport.   Changes in working practices are being implemented and assessed to deliver essential environmental improvements.

4. Cemetery of the Year

I have great pleasure in announcing that the Council has been judged the best Cemetery with Crematoria at the Annual Conference of the Institute of Cemetery and Cremation Management.

I am sure the Council would wish to support my congratulations to all those involved in providing such a high quality service and facilities that our community can be proud of.

5. National Taxi Association

Along with Councillor Morton, Councillor Boaden, Councillor Styth and the two Licensing Officers for this Authority, I attended the National Taxi Association’s Annual Conference, which was held at Shepherd’s Inn on 24 October.  It was good to note that yet again Carlisle played host to a national association and the main speaker for the day was Gillian Merrion MP, the Transport Minister.

6. The Nottingham Declaration on Climate Change

There was a question at Council some time ago from Councillor Reardon with regard to this Council participating in the Nottingham Declaration.  We have asked for a copy of their information pack so that we are in a position to assess the situation.  However, we have already put a package together over the recent months.

· The Leader and Chief Executive have recently signed the Council’s Environmental Policy Statement and framed copies have been circulated to all facilities to display.  

· Some sections of the Council have already achieved the BEN Gold Award and are all-hopeful that the whole Authority will soon achieve the Bronze Award with targets to improve this to Gold.

· A Corporate Environmental Group has been established championed by the Chief Executive, which provides an indication of the importance being given to this issue.  This group is addressing a range of initiatives.  

7. IT Broadband

A programme of connecting Members to Broadband has started in the main and for technical reasons connection will be along the lines of Post Code areas.

8. 101 Non Emergency Number

Home Office letter

The decision has been taken to allow more time to fully assess the learning from Wave 1 including optimum costs and benefits, and to continue to assess and learn the lessons for local services, before the Home Office commits itself to any further expansion.
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